ADVANCE \y108

14 April 2009
The Honorable Susan Davis

Chairwoman

House Military Personnel Subcommittee

House Armed Services Committee

2340 Rayburn House Office Building

Fax: 202-225-2948

Dear Madame Chairwoman Davis:
The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) urges the Military Personnel Subcommittee to schedule a hearing on the Uniform Services Former Spouse Protection Act (USFSPA). FRA believes that service members and military retirees should not be penalized in divorce proceedings simply because they served their country. The Association believes there are inequities in the USFSPA that adversely impact both former spouses and service members. 
In conjunction with the FY 2008 and FY 2009 Defense Authorization Acts, the Defense Department sent recommendations to the House and Senate Armed Services Committees regarding amending the USFSPA that include several key provisions long supported by FRA. These provisions were not included in the conference reports for either of these bills.
These recommendations were from a 2009 congressionally mandated Department of Defense report, which assessed USFSPA inequities and offered recommendations for improvement and are referenced in the attached paper. These benefit both former spouses and service members, and could be used as a starting point for discussion between various groups impacted by USFSPA.
Thanks for your consideration of this request. The FRA point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Director
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